
  

  
  

  

 

   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

All Saints Catholic College 

Love • Serve • Learn 

Judged OUTSTANDING - Full Diocesan Inspection, 2018  A ‘Good’ school - Ofsted, 2022 

Principal: Karen Colligan 

Important dates: 

Monday, 4th November - return to school 

Monday, 11th November - Year 11 Mock Exams begin 

Friday, 20th December - last day of half term 2 

Monday, 6th January 2025 - return to school 

NEWSLETTER 2024.2025 HALF TERM 1 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Families 

As we arrive at the end of the first half term of the year, I would say it has been a strong start to what 
looks to be a very positive 2024/25.  The students have responded wonderfully to the new behaviour 
system and we will be seeking feedback at the beginning of the next half term.  As always, with new 
systems, we listen to community voice and we will need to make tweaks and changes to ensure it is fit 
for our own organisation.  We can state that active learning is stronger and students are focussing on 
gathering rewards and celebrating their achievements.  Our youngsters are becoming ever more      
aspirational and accountable. 
  
Our Open Evening was well attended and our students showed us in our best light.  They are indeed 
the greatest ambassadors for our school. 
  
Trips have started in order to promote student experience.  All Year 7s have just had a team building 
day to ensure that they are making friends across the cohort.  This is hot on the heels of a literacy 
event in Rotherham which a number of Year 7 students attended also.  Some of our older students are 
currently in Poland on a curriculum-related trip and we look forward to their return. 
  
Father John and Father Sean have celebrated Mass with year groups, and we celebrated All Saints Day 
in whole school Mass on Friday.  This is in advance of the official day of the Solemnity which is during 
the holidays. 
  
Year 11 mocks are taking place after the break and preparations for post-16 are in full swing.  We 
have finished the 2024 outcome review meetings so that we can make any necessary adjustments to 
ensure our students are as well prepared as they can possibly be. 
  
We are looking forward to the next half term which is my personal favourite – Advent and culminating 
with Christmas. 
  
I thank you as ever for your continued support in partnership with All Saints. 
 
God bless, 

 

Karen Colligan 

 
 
 
 

Please visit  
https://mynewterm.com/school/All-Saints-Catholic-College/107782               

to check out our current job vacancies. 

https://www.aschc.com/
https://mynewterm.com/school/All-Saints-Catholic-College/107782
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Our Motto Our Mission 

Love   Serve    Learn  

Our miss ion  i s to put  Christ  at  the centre  of our     
community.  

In  loving  and serving  God and one another,  we       
encourage everyone to f lour i sh through  learning.   

Our Focus Virtues 

Virtues are qualities that we practise in order to help us  
become the best version of ourselves.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Love  Serve  Learn 

Term Dates 2024/2025 
First Day Half Term Last Day 

Autumn Term 2024/2025 

Monday 2nd September*  Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November  Friday 20th December  

Spring Term 2025 

Monday 6th January  Monday 17th February  – Friday 21st February  Friday 4th April  

Summer Term 2025 

Tuesday 22nd April  Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May  Tuesday 22nd July* 

*School closed to students on the following dates: 

• Inset day 1 – Monday 2nd September 2024 

• Inset day 2 – Friday 14th February 2025 

• Easter Monday – Monday 21st April 2025 

• Bank Holiday – Monday 5th May 2025 

• Inset day 3 – Friday 27th June 2025 

• Disaggregated day 1 – Monday 21st July 2025 

• Disaggregated day 2– Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

Term Dates 2025/2026 
coming soon 



  

  
  

  

 

 3 Love  Serve  Learn 

 

Chaplaincy Update 

  

Adoration 

Twice this half term, we 
have opened the Chapel for 

silent prayer in the 
presence of the Blessed 

Sacrament.  

The first time, we joined 
with the Parish in the 

Quarant D’or, the forty 
hours of Adoration in 

response to the Bishops 
Blessed Sacrament 

Conference, by holding 
forty minutes of Adoration.  

We then had a full day 
where over sixty staff and 
students were able to rest 
in the Lord through silent 

prayer.   

  

The month of the Holy Rosary has been an eventful month of 
prayer at All Saints, with Year 7s attending Rosary Prayers in the 

Chapel at break, volunteering to lead and learning about the 
mysteries associated with each decade.  

Year 8 students have been leading the Rosary in Polish and 
Portuguese with the responses being said in English.  

All Saints families joined the Torchlight Procession at St Mary of 
the Angels in Batley, led by Fr Paul Grogan and hosted by Fr 

Eamonn. Many schools and parishes from across the Diocese were 
represented by the participants in the procession. We joined 

together in saying the Rosary, singing Ave Maria and in Exposition 
in the Church.  

  

Year Group Masses 

We welcomed Fr John and Fr Sean to celebrate the Year 
Masses this half term.  

Families joined us for the Year 7 Welcome Mass where a 
number of the students participated through reading, 

writing the prayers and altar serving.  

Oscar and Isaac in Year 7 have altar served for all the Year 
Masses. We are really proud of them for finding the courage 

to serve for the older year groups.  
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Lourdes Reunion 2024 

Once again, All Saints had the pleasure of welcoming the Lourdes Youth Sec-
tion as the hosts of the Lourdes Reunion in September.  

We gathered to share our memories and special moments from the Pilgrimage.  

We were transported back to Lourdes through the videography of Lily from the 
Youth Service who spent the Pilgrimage capturing every moment in film and 

photographs. We enjoyed spotting ourselves and the familiar events.  

Mass was celebrated by Fr Marc Homsey and our altar servers were joined by 
servers from St Wilfred’s. At the end of Mass, All Saints students, including 

Year 10 students hoping to join the 2025 Pilgrimage, recreated an Envoi as is 
usual after the final Mass, with bunting and streamers lining the exit from the 

Sports Hall. 



  

  
  

  

 

 5 Love  Serve  Learn 

 

Hello Yellow 

 

On 10th October, we displayed yellow hearts 

with reminders of positive mental health for 

World Mental Health day and Young Minds Hello 

Yellow day. Staff wore yellow to show their 

commitment to supporting positive mental 

health in school .YoungMinds | Mental 

Health Charity For Children And 

All Saints Mission 

At the start of the year, all staff pledged to uphold our 

college mission statement after reflecting on what it means 

to us in our roles within school. The resulting art and 

written pieces are now on display in the school reception as 

a reminder of our commitment to put Christ at the heart of 

all we do in encouraging everyone to flourish at All Saints. 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
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Introducing  
The Luce Room 

Love  Serve  Learn 

The Luce Room (pronounced lou-chay) is a chaplaincy and wellbeing room for students and 
staff.  

There have already been a good number of students who visit at breaks and lunches who are 
involved in chaplaincy planning, charity endeavours or just spending time together.  

More students are now involved in chaplaincy because of The Luce Room. 

Luce means light and the choice of room name comes from Blessed Chiara Badano (October 
29, 1971 – October 7, 1990), an Italian teenager who has been beatified by the Roman    
Catholic Church. At age nine she joined the Focolare Movement and received the nickname 
"Luce" ("light") by the founder Chiara Lubich. Chiara dedicated her short life to being a     
reflection of the light of Christ and aiming to meet the needs of others. 

Staff are also welcome to pop in for a cuppa and a listening ear. 

Mrs Rhys-Hill looks forward to welcoming students or staff into The Luce Room if they are in 
need of a little light in their day. 
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Important Early Closure  
As we approach winter it is really important that you ensure instructions for 

your child/children in case of early school   closure are clear on EduLink. 

This allows us to release your child in the most appropriate way should school 
close early due to bad weather. 

Please ensure your preference has been selected by Monday, 18th November. 

 
Further to the early closure of school due to snow earlier this year, we took feedback from both 
our staff and parental emails that we received. We have updated our Early Closure Consent    
options as follows. 

 
New Early Closure Consent Options: 

 
The following options are now available to select from on EduLink. Please only select ONE     
option. Multiple selections will not be accepted as they cause confusion and could delay the    
release of your child. Please consider mirroring your selection for each sibling in school.  

 
Wait to be collected from reception (please collect within 30 minutes of the notification) 

Your child will remain in their form room until you arrive in to reception to collect them. 
 

Leave site and make their own way home (this includes walking home, going to someone else’s 
house, using public transport, being collected by car on the main road) 

Please do not drive on to the school site as we cannot guarantee your safety in poor weather 
conditions. School parking permit guidance still applies. 

 

Wait for school bus/make their own way home (if the school bus is cancelled/delayed my child 
can make their own way home) 

We will advise parents/carers of the expected bus arrival time when we message you to     
inform you about the closure. 

If the bus is cancelled or the bus is delayed to a time after school needs to close, your child 
will be released to make their own way home. We will send a message to parents/carers 

to inform you if this happens. 

‘Make their own way home’ for this option includes the same examples as above. 
 

Wait for school bus/wait to be collected (if the school bus is cancelled/delayed my child must wait 
to be collected – please collect within 30 minutes of the notification) 

We will advise parents/carers of the expected bus arrival time when we message you to     
inform you about the closure. 

If the bus is cancelled or the bus is delayed to a time after school needs to close, your child 
will wait to be collected. We will send a message to parents/carers to inform you if this 
happens. Please collect your child within 30 minutes of the notification. 

Details of how to update consent can be found on the next page. 
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EduLink Early Closure Consent Updates 
 
Please follow the guidance below to update your child’s Early Closure Consent details using 
EduLink. 
 
 
If you are using the EduLink One App 
 
- Select the 'update information' purple button, it will take you to this screen: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
• Press on the 2 arrows to move between your name and the name(s) of your child/ren  
• Once you have selected your child’s name, scroll down to the bottom of the page to the 

Travel and Parental Consent sections. 
• Ensure the details in the Travel section are correct. 
• In the Parental Consent section, select one of the four Early Closure Consent options in 

the drop-down box at the very bottom of the page.  
• Scroll back to the top of the page and press save.  
• You will need to follow this guidance for each child in school. 
 
 
If you are logging into EduLink online 
 
• Select the 'update information' purple button. 
• A new screen will appear with your name and your child/ren’s name(s) in the left-hand  

column. Your name will be highlighted in blue. 
• Select your child’s name – this should now turn blue. Scroll down to the bottom of the 

page to the Travel and Parental Consent sections. 
• Ensure the details are correct in the Travel section. 
• In the Parental Consent section, select one of the four Early Closure Consent options in 

the drop-down box at the very bottom of the page.  
• Click on the green save button at the bottom of the page.  
• You will need to follow this guidance for each child in school. 
 
 
For families with more than one child at All Saints, we ask you to consider mirroring your      
consent preference for each child.  

We also ask that you discuss with your children whether they will make their way home together 
in the event of an early closure and if so, they agree a meeting point either out the front of 
school or at the top of the drive/bus waiting area. This may already be something that they do at 
the end of a normal school day. 

 

All EduLink users have the option to be able to update consents.  

NAME 
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European Day of  
Languages 2024: 

Languages 
for Peace 

Throughout Europe, 700 million Europeans are represented in the Council of Europe's 46 
member states and all are encouraged to discover more languages at any age, as part of or 
alongside their studies. This stems from the Council of Europe’s conviction that linguistic   
diversity is a tool for achieving greater intercultural understanding and a key element in the 
rich cultural heritage of our continent. The Council of Europe, therefore, promotes           
plurilingualism throughout Europe.  
 
At the Council of Europe’s initiative, the European Day of Languages has been celebrated 
every year since 2001 on 26 September - together with the European Commission. 

This year, at All Saints Catholic College, we celebrated the European Day of Languages by 
setting our students two challenges:  

Challenge 1 – Treasure Hunt - students had to go around school and find 22 posters with funny 
sounding words in different languages; 

Challenge 2 – Bake Off – students had to make a European/language-themed cake or bake. 

Winning entries received praise stamps, language-themed goodies and treats. Please see the 
following page for some photos of the amazing bakes. 

We hope the students enjoyed taking part in the challenges!  

In the MFL (Modern Foreign Languages) Faculty, we sincerely enjoyed receiving all their     
entries for the Treasure Hunt and the Bake Off.  

Here’s to new challenges on 26th September 2025! 

Mrs Da Costa 
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European Day of Languages Cake Entries 
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The LRC (Learning Resource Centre) launched a new newsletter in July for all things library!  
 

This can be found either in the LRC or on our school website.  
 

It is packed with information about new books,  
recommendations, competitions and much more… 

Get caught Reading!  
Photo Competition Winner! 

 
 

Congratulations to Lottie H in 8C who won our summer 
competition and a £10 book token and chocolate treat.  

 
She got caught reading  

Top Marks For Murder: A Murder Most Unladylike Mystery             
by Robin Stevens  

at Harry Potter world in London! 

All Saints Catholic College  

LRC Newsletter 

LRC Update 
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I was pleased to visit St Thomas School, Bradley, this half 
term, to talk to their reception classes about ‘People 
who help us’. 

 

All Saints’ Year 10 student, Amy S, was my assistant   
during the visit, and did such a fantastic job that the 
children were cuddling her as we were leaving! 

 

Amy wants to be a paediatric nurse and this was a great 
experience for her being able to interact with younger 
children. 

 

PC 6267 Sally Baines 

Safer Schools Officer 

All Saints in the  
Community 

When: Tuesday 29th October (12.30pm - 1pm) or Wednesday 30th October (3.30pm – 4pm)   
Where: online on Zoom 
How to Book: Click here to book your space for the event 

  

Gender Space Information Session (Barnardo's Posi-
tive Identities) 

Join us to learn about a new project supporting 
young people across Yorkshire who are trans, non
-binary, or questioning gender identity. 
www.eventbrite.co.uk 

Gender Space service at Barnardo's to remind you about our support service for trans,          
non-binary and gender questioning young people and parents and carers. We are holding some 
more of our monthly information sessions about Gender Space next week where we'll chat 
more about the service and you'll have the opportunity to ask any questions.  

Info. for Parents 

If these dates don’t work for you, there will be more in November, or you can get in touch.   

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Foctober-2024-gender-space-info-session-barnardos-positive-identities-tickets-1042653343217&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C52a6d11468b64c7da9aa08dcf29dc07d%7C13f
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fgender-space-information-session-barnardos-positive-identities-tickets-896087280177&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C52a6d11468b64c7da9aa08dcf29dc07d%7C13fc1
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fgender-space-information-session-barnardos-positive-identities-tickets-896087280177&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C52a6d11468b64c7da9aa08dcf29dc07d%7C13fc18b6bb
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fgender-space-information-session-barnardos-positive-identities-tickets-896087280177&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C52a6d11468b64c7da9aa08dcf29dc07d%7C13fc18b6bb
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C52a6d11468b64c7da9aa08dcf29dc07d%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638652006551608149%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4w
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SERVICE C78 ROUTE  

For those using the C78 bus route to and from Calderdale, please note that the Metro Card 
is not a valid form of payment for this service.   

The school will be regularly checking students’ passes to ensure compliance with this rule.  It 
is crucial that everyone adheres to these guidelines to avoid risking the loss of this vital 
transport service for our students.   

Thank you for your cooperation in helping us maintain this service. 

If you wish to use the C78 service you must either: 

• pay £2 cash per journey or 

• purchase an All Saints Weekly Ticket –please follow the instructions below: 

Transport Update 
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We wanted to highlight that the school’s facilities are available for hire by the local 
community during evening, weekend and school holiday periods. 

 

To view the spaces or make bookings/enquiries just visit www.actihire.org.uk and 
click ‘Book a Partner School’. Actihire are the schools’ lettings management part-
ner and our spaces are   available 7 days a week all year round – if you’re part of a 
local club or group why not base your sessions at our school! 

  
Facilities available 7 days a week at All Saints Catholic College – to book                                  
visit www.actihire.org.uk, email bookings@actihire.org.uk or text 07401184541. 

Facility Hire 

http://www.actihire.org.uk
http://www.actihire.org.uk
mailto:bookings@actihire.org.uk
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EduLink One Communication 
A polite reminder of our preferred communication channel between parents/carers and the 
school. This system allows us to support you in monitoring your child’s progress, updating us 
with contact and medical information, receiving communications from school, booking        
after-school activities, and most recently, booking appointments for parents’ evenings. 

  

The transition to EduLink One has been success although we still have a small number of     
parents/carers who are yet to activate their account. We encourage you to do this as soon as 
possible to ensure you are not missing out on important information and opportunities for your 
children.   

 

Edulink One is free to access on any modern web enabled device, either via 
www.edulinkone.com on a web browser on PCs, laptops, tablets and mobile devices or, with 
the dedicated app on Android or iOS.   

  

You are eligible to access EduLink One if you are a parent/carer with parental responsibility 
for a student at All Saints Catholic College.  If you have more than one child at the school, you 
will only require one account.  You will need the following information to log in:  

  

  

 

 

 

 

Log in details have been sent to the email address you have already provided to school from 
edulink@aschc.com.  Please check your junk mail if you have not received this.   

  

A Parent Guide for using EduLink, along with links to videos, are available on our website, 
https://www.aschc.com/edulink-one-parents-guide/.    

  

If you require any support or advice getting EduLink One setup, please email:  

edulink@aschc.com.  

 
You can access your child’s details, timetable, attendance, behaviour, achievement points, 
book your parent evening appointments and secure your child’s after-school club place(s). 
All messages, notifications and emails are now sent to parents/carers through EduLink. Please 
ensure you turn on notifications for the app to ensure you do not miss any messages. Only    
urgent whole school messages will be sent by text, all other messages will be sent as push   
notifications through the app – these will appear as pop-ups on your device.  

  

The only other service parents/carers will need to make use of is ParentPay for paying for 
school lunches, trips and purchasing other items such as ties, calculators and revision         
materials. 

  

Students can now access this system with their own school log in details, but cannot use this 
to secure their place for after-school clubs and events. This must be done by a parent/carer 
using their own log in details. 

School ID You can either use ASCC or HD22JT  

Username You will receive an email with your username details.  

Password You can change your password once you have logged in.  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.edulinkone.com%2F%23!%2Flogin&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c541f1ef60442a23f3008dbce3d506d%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638330534957493890%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8e
mailto:edulink@aschc.com
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aschc.com%2Fedulink-one-parents-guide%2F&data=05%7C01%7CCTaylor%40aschc.com%7C3c541f1ef60442a23f3008dbce3d506d%7C13fc18b6bbe54aee9be4e6625dd61dcb%7C0%7C0%7C638330534957493890%7CUnknown%7CTW
mailto:edulink@aschc.com
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